BLUE RIDGE ENVIRONMENTAL DEFENSE LEAGUE

www.BREDL.org PO BOX 44 Saxapahaw, NC 27340 (336) 525-2003 or sdayton@swcp.com
January 8, 2010

Dear Mr. Gillespie:
I recently signed up for a year’s membership to your fitness center, Carolina Fitness, located in Carrboro, NC.

I am very pleased with both the gym and the exercise classes, especially the Body Pump classes. However, I was surprised and dismayed to see the large bottles of Dial “antibacterial soap” that you have for your members’ use in your restrooms. These so-called antibacterial soaps contain a chemical, called triclosan, which is an endocrine disrupting chemical. This means that the chemical affects the reproductive systems of certain species of wildlife. In fact, we know with certainty that triclosan is destroying the reproductive systems of fish and other aquatic life in our rivers and streams. Numerous studies conducted on fish downstream from wastewater treatment plants show that male fish are now taking on female characteristics - and vice versa. Other growth abnormalities are also being seen. 
The problem: Wastewater treatment plants do not test or remove all contaminants found in human and industrial waste. In addition to triclosan, there are literally thousands of contaminants (i.e., pollutants) that not regulated by the state or federal government. This means there is no limit to the amounts of toxic chemicals generated by manufacturers each year that go into the hands of consumers which eventually end up at wastewater treatment plants. Chemical contaminants from our waste stream are ultimately released in “treated” wastewater effluent that is discharged into our rivers and streams, damaging fish and other aquatic life. People also are at the receiving end as we end up drinking the same effluent as do the fish; however, the long-term impacts of these contaminants on people are not known. The same contaminants are also found to concentrate in sewage sludge now being given to farmers in NC to use as a free fertilizer. 

I would like to ask you to consider replacing the antibacterial soaps with soaps that do not contain triclosan. Studies have also shown that triclosan, despite aggressive advertising campaigns promoting the product’s ability to destroy bacteria, is not an effective sanitizer. You may want to think about purchasing a soap that is locally made to support local farmers or other entrepreneurs in Orange County. I would also ask that if you do decide to replace the antibacterial soap with a safe soap that you consider notifying your members about the change in soap, and why you decided to make this change. I’m happy to donate a simple brochure about the dangers of products containing triclosan to help educate your members about its toxicity.

I’ve enclosed two studies for you to read concerning triclosan in consumer products. Please let me know if you have any questions about the information. Thank you so much.  
Sincerely yours,

Sue Dayton, Statewide Coordinator

NC Health Communities/Blue Ridge Environmental Defense League

PO BOX 44

Saxapahaw. NC 27340

(336) 525-2003 or sdayton@swcp.com
